Freedom of Information Act 2000 – care packages under s117 of the Mental Health Act 1983
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:
·         The number of after care packages under Section 117 of the Mental Health Act 1983 each financial year from 2013/14 to 2015/16 and at the beginning of 2016/17 at Leicester council.

Answer:
	Year
	No of S117 after care packages
	No of Service Users
	Cost (£)

	2013/14
	888
	369
	£5,341,602

	2014/15
	950
	383
	£6,174,521

	2015/16
	1,066
	421
	£7,634,502

	2016/17
	817
	404
	£8,457,968


Note – some service users had multiple lines to packages in year or had changes to packages in year.  The total number of package lines is shown in column 2 of the above table.  The number of specific unique Service Users that the packages relate to is shown in column 3 of the above table.

·         Can you break down the above figures by whether the patients were detained under the act or part of a community treatment order (CTO)?

It isn’t possible to link the legal status to the detention.  We do not record the fact that someone is on a CTO in our Care Management system. Whilst it is recorded as the outcome of an assessment it isn’t a factor against the record.
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 

·         The amount spent on after care packages for people leaving detention and on CTOs commissioned under Section 117 of the Mental Health Act 1983 each financial year during the same period.

We are only able to identify the cost of all packages under S117 in the given years – this is shown in the above table. 

·         Can you break down the amount spent by whether the patients were detained under the act or part of a community treatment order (CTO)?

We are unable to give full breakdowns.
·         The length of time patients are provided after care, broken down by people being discharged from detention or on CTOs. 

We need clarification in terms of the actual data requested.  
We have the start dates of packages and end dates – we need clarification of what you are seeking – i.e. an average length of time for a package for a service user or the actual length of time for each package.  The later may go over the cost limit as we will require a bit of work to amalgamate the records across each year to avoid double counting where packages span a period of time greater than one fiscal year. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
